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 900 Commerce Drive                                                                            Phone: (518) 489-1377

                                                          Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                        Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                                                                 www.smartlu83.org
                                                            APRIL 2019 Newsletter
Congratulations to 2nd year apprentice Holly Bader!!! Holly is currently employed at J.E. Monahan Metals, Inc.

Holly placed 3rd in the 2nd year, Region 1 Apprentice Contest which was held in Boston, MA on March 21 - 23, 2019 
From the desk of Frank Maguire, President/Business Manager:

The next regular meeting will be Thursday, April 18, 2019 at the Union Hall, 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton Park, NY 12065 @ 5pm
The winner of the March 2019 regular meeting roll-over raffle of $300.00 was not in attendance. Another $50.00 will be added to the April 2019 Regular meeting roll-over raffle which will be $350.00.  All members are eligible for the drawing but must be in attendance to win.

At the March 2019 regular meeting an election was held for (1) Financial Trustee.

I want to congratulate Stephen Savoca as our new Financial Trustee. 
Nominations for (2) Financial Trustees – SPECIAL ORDER OF BUSINESS 
Unfortunately, (2) additional Financial Trustees have resigned. One was due to personal family obligations that came up after the regular election and the other was due to working too far away and not feeling he can contribute the time needed to do the job properly for the membership.
At the April 2019 regular meeting, Nomination & Elections will be held for (2) additional Financial Trustee positions. (If a member is nominated, eligible and not in attendance, the election will not be held until the May 2019 Regular meeting. That will give the nominee the 5 days per the SMART Constitution to decline or accept the nomination.)
To run and be eligible for either of these positions, your dues must be paid for April 2019 prior to April 1st, 2019. You must also be a member in good standing for 2 years. 

We have received notice from the NPF (National Pension Fund) that under the “First Alternative Plan” we will be required to contribute an additional 2% for years 2021 & 2022. At our current rate of $12.99 per hour for Building Trades Journeyperson, that will be $0.26 per hour for 2021 & $0.27 per hour for 2022.
From the desk of Jon Barnes, Business Representative:
Work is slowly starting to pick up. We have had some setbacks with stop work orders on several projects, but hopefully that will be cleared up soon. There are some school jobs that will be starting when school lets out, which should put more of our members back to work. 
Please make sure the hall has your most current phone number and e-mail address. I have tried to call members only to find the number I have is no longer in service. 
As always, if you get laid off or go back to work, please let me or the office know.

Insurance News:
The Fund Office has received several calls from members who have received numerous bills and collection notices from their health care providers.  ***If you have received bills in the mail showing amounts due or collection notices, please do not ignore them.  Call Jaeger and Flynn at 518-373-0069 extension 280 and ask customer service if the dates of services and providers have submitted claims or if they need to be paid.  We are finding that many are from 2018 and there was a glitch in the claims payment system.  We want to make sure these issues are cleared up as soon as possible for our members.
Annuity News:

At a recent trustees meeting Nationwide representatives reported that there is a rise in identity theft and the best way our members can protect their accounts is to establish an online account with your unique user name and password.  If you currently do not have online access to your account, it is imperative that you take the time to log in and set up your personal account.  Step by step instructions can be found at www.smartlu83.org, click on benefits, annuity, how to access your Nationwide account and follow the instructions.  Your account/policy number is 324-80022 (it is universal for the SMWLU 83 Annuity Plan).
Members can choose investment funds, reallocate their accounts, update addresses and most importantly - complete the beneficiary information to ensure your account will be left to your loved ones.

If you have any questions about your account, being able to log in or choosing funds, please feel free to contact Matt Kapanek at 518-831-0227.  Any other questions, you can call Donna at the fund office 518-489-1377 extension 304.
IMPORTANT:

Office Hours:








Monday – Thursday 7am – 5pm

Friday 7am – 4pm

Phone Extensions:

Frank Maguire
301

Jon Barnes

302

Phil Stenglein

307

Donna Stoliker
304 (off on Mondays) Health Insurance/SASMI/Annuity

Angela Grant
305 (off on Fridays) Dues/Withdrawal cards/ JATC Apprenticeship

Spring 

Has

Finally

Sprung!!
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Albany - Clinton - Columbia - Essex - Franklin - Fulton - Greene - Hamilton

Montgomery - Rensselaer – Saratoga - Schenectady – Schoharie - Warren - Washington

